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Goiânia, 2nd November 2009
“May your light shine before others that they may
see your good deeds and glorify your heavenly Father”.  (Mt.5, 16)
Dear brothers and sisters of the 
Dominican Family in Honduras.

We hope that this will find you in good health and at Peace.
The Dominican Family in Brazil celebrated its 20th national Justice and Peace assembly from October 31 to November 2. We are over 80 participants.

As we thank the God of Life for these years of journeying we realise how important it is to also thank men and women who place themselves at the service of God in the struggle to defend life and Human Rights in our time.
We wish to show our gratitude to you, the Dominican Family in Honduras, for the position you have taken regarding the threats to your peoples’ sovereignty. Your prophetic witness is spiritually nourishing to all of us who believe in the building of the Kingdom of God starting from the poor, for your position takes us out of our comfort zone and points to us the signs of hope which spring from the people. 
We know that from the start of the upper classes’ resistance to the popular movement demanding the return of elected president Manuel Zelaya to government, you were able to analyse and gauge what was happening in a clear and courageous way, taking a stand regarding the events which caused you to be misunderstood even by some members of our own Dominican Family.
We praise and thank God for your position. It brought light, strength and solidarity to the social movements of Honduras as well as a warning to the powerful. When they made the coup the elites believed there would be no reaction from the people, but thanks to the work and witness of men and women like yourselves popular strength did not remain dormant and popular participation resisted the fury of the domination by the elite.

Although now world opinion has declared the case closed, we know that there are still several challenges to be overcome since this is not merely a case of social convention, but of implementing a project for the nation.
This is why we want to express our solidarity to you and pray to God that the world will see your good works and will commit itself ever more to the God of Justice and Peace.

Fraternally yours,
The Justice and Peace Commission of the Brazilian Dominican Family
